
 

 
Agenda​ ​Item​ ​08.a 

 

To: ​Dr.​ ​Mike​ ​Riggle 
Board​ ​of​ ​Education 

 

From: ​Dr.​ ​Kimberly​ ​Ptak 
 

Date: ​Monday,​ ​November​ ​13,​ ​2017 
 

Re: ​Resolution​ ​Authorizing​ ​Additional​ ​Life​ ​Safety​ ​Work 
 

Resolution​ ​Requirement 
The Illinois State Board of Education requires the Board of Education to pass a resolution formally                
approving the tennis court replacement at Glenbrook North High School, subsequent to conducting a              
public​ ​hearing​ ​on​ ​said​ ​topic. 
 
Project​ ​Requiring​ ​a​ ​Public​ ​Hearing​ ​and​ ​Resolution 
As discussed at the October 23, 2017 board meeting, according to the Illinois School Code, in order to                  
use Life Safety funds for exterior projects the Board of Education must conduct a public hearing and pass                  
a resolution. Attached to this memo is the resolution to be voted on by the Board. It was modeled after                    
the resolution adopted in August 2016 for the outdoor track project at GBS and contains the mandatory                 
language​ ​required​ ​by​ ​state​ ​code.  
 

Project Location Description Amount 

Tennis​ ​Court 
Replacement 

GBN The GBN tennis courts were built in 1957 and have been           
resurfaced several times over the years. Additionally, the        
courts were overlaid with an asphalt slip sheet twice. There is           
significant cracking which allows water to enter and get         
trapped between the multiple layers of asphalt. The water         
freezes in the winter which causes the pavement surface to          
further crack and heave. The cracks have gotten significantly         
worse over the last winter and need to be replaced. The scope            
of work includes removing all existing asphalt and fencing,         
installing new asphalt surface, applying a new tennis surface         
coating, a new vinyl coated fence, new tennis posts and          
netting. Soil borings were taken and the subbase under the          
tennis court is adequate to support the new surface - no           
undercuts​ ​are​ ​necessary. 

$520,000 

 
 
 
 

 


